
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

28 November 2018… 

 

Beat the clock… 

Uncle Darrel (our beloved groundsman) is away on a rural outreach next week, 

and will not be able to assist with emergency late pick-ups.  

Please make every effort to be on time.  

Teacher Joanne will be locking up at 17h30 daily and has been instructed to 

issue financial fines to any late-comers to cover her over-time.  

 

Sorry sweethearts… 

Tuck is closed this week Friday. 

We have cleared out all our 2018 stock and are not replenishing the 

stock until 2019. 

We will still be selling our usual R10 hotdogs and Teacher Kathy will sell 

“Pop Shots” for R5 on Friday instead.   

 

Grade 7 farewell… 

Our Grade 7s are off to their farewell at Gold Reef City this week 

Friday. Please remember to pack some money for lunch.  

They will only be leaving school at about 8 and we are expecting them 

home quite late (between 17h00 and 17h30).  

 

Terms and dates… 

Just to confirm our 2019 dates again: 

Term 4 2018 School closes on Tuesday 4 December at 10h00 

After Care closes on Friday 14 December 

Term 1 2019 After Care opens on Thursday 2 January 

School opens on Wednesday 9 January 

School closes on 15 March 

Term 2 2019 School opens on MONDAY 1 April 

School closes on 14 June 

Term 3 2019 School opens on MONDAY 8 July 

School closes on 20 September 

Term 4 2019 School opens on MONDAY 7 October 

School closes on 3 Dec 

 

 

 

 

 



She’s getting married in the morning… 

We are over the moon for Teacher Kathy who will be saying “I do” this 

weekend.  

After a romantic and long wait for your ‘Prince Charming Clive’, may you have 

the full fairy tale – as you so richly deserve! 

 

 

A final word… 

What a busy and beautiful year 2018 has been. Please remember that reports go out on Tuesday 

(please bring a bag to put it in) and school closes at 10h00. Children can wear civvies and something 

Christmassy on break-up day (no charge ).  

 

Your support as parents has been the wind under our wings this year.  

 

Thank you too, to our incredible staff who are the “dream team” when it comes to working flat out 

right to the end. No nonsense, no ‘politics’, just terrific fun and cooperation! Thank you teachers.  

 

Have a blessed Christmas holiday. May Jesus be your life and light during this Season.  

Drive safely. 

 

Prayerfully and playfully  

Erika Helmbold 

011-976-5300  
admin@solidfoundationsprimary.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classifieds… 

 

Space Maze at Greenstone Shopping Centre 

Come play in the giant inflatable maze with a planetarium, toddler ball pit and more which resembles 

the look and feel of an international space station. This is an interactive, educational and fun 

experience and comprises of different areas each with their own theme and activation experience. 

mailto:admin@solidfoundationsprimary.com


This first of its kind experience in Gauteng from 24 November to 23 December is located on the 

upper level just outside Carrol Boyes. Tickets can be purchased from the kiosk at centre court or 

on http://webtickets.co.za/event.aspx?itemid=1485417030 at R75 full access or R45 for toddlers 

and non-riders. 

Enjoy Simply Sensational Shopping. 

011 524 0445 

www.greenstonemall.co.za 
https://www.facebook.com/GreenstoneShoppingCentre/ 
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